
 

 

                        

5 Davis Farm Road 
Portland, Maine 04103 
www.consolidated.com 

 

June 29, 2021 

Ms. Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director and Secretary 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Re: Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC 
 NHPUC No. 3 Access Tariff – 8YY Compliance Filing – Update to 800 Database 

Access Service 
 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Consolidated Communications of Northern New England Company, LLC submits the 
following updated tariff pages to make changes to the 800 Database Access Service rate 
element.  Based on subsequent review, the Company has filed changes to its interstate 
access tariff to reflect the requirements of the FCC's Report and Order on 8YY access 
charge reform released October 9, 2020 in WC Docket No. 18-156.  This filing is to 
update the intrastate tariff so that the rates, terms and conditions for the 800 Database 
Access Service rate element mirror the interstate tariff.  The following revised pages are 
being submitted with this filing with a proposed effective date of July 1, 2021.  No 
changes are required to the other tariff pages submitted in the 8YY Compliance filing on  
May 28, 2021. 
 
 Table of Contents – Page 8 of 33  
 Section 6 – First Revisions of Pages 22, 23 and 32 
 Section 30 - Second Revision Page 11 

 

Attached are an original and six copies.  An electronic copy of these tariff submissions 
will be filed with the Commission via email.   

If you have any questions regarding this filing, please contact me at the number below 
or Carole Williamson at carole.williamson@consolidated.com.  

Sincerely, 

 

Sarah A. Davis 
Sr. Director – Gov’t Relations 
Consolidated Communications 
P: (207) 535-4188 
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